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NURSES - THE VOICE TO LEAD 
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IMCI training and update : 12– 16 April & 21-25 June 2021 
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TRAINING  

 

Buttoning ceremony: Date .28 May 2021. 

Youth day commemoration. Date: 11 June 2021 

EVENTS  

Campus Board Meeting: 24 June 2021 

MEETINGS 

GENERAL NOTICES 

Appointment of new campus Hods:  

FNS & A&P: Miss L. Subramoney, Community Nursing Science: Mrs I.T. Malunga, Psych & So-
cial Sciences: Mrs M. Z. Vusani 



  
 

 

 

CAMPUS PRINCIPAL’S CORNER 
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To my new family: As we begin this long journey together, I hope  to 
God that it will be a journey filled with joy, friendship, commitment  
to work and respect for each other. Year 2020 was a challenging year 
for all of us as educators and for our students due to Covid 19 pan-
demic. It is clear that the pandemic continues to stay with us even in 
the current year (2021), hence we have to adapt to the new normal of 
doing things. 

Your commitment to work in the past year is evident in many as-
pects. I have no doubt that in the current year you will continue do-
ing what you are good at. Let us all hold hands together and move 
forward. “United we stand, divided we fall” (Robert Grosseteste). 

I Thank You. 



                FACES OF CAMPUS GOVERNANCE 

Miss N.T. Ndlela 

Campus Principal 

L. Subramoney 

HoD– A&P ; 
FNS 

I.T. Malunga 

HoD– Comm 
M.Z. Vusani 

HoD –
Soc/Pych 

M.D. 
Nyawose 

HOD—GNS 

Mr P.E. Mtshali 

Campus Registrar 

N.C. Boloko 

HoD-Midwifery 
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On the 29th of January 2021 the campus held a farewell function for  
its former Principal Mrs N.G. Cele.  

Mrs Cele  served as the  4th principal since its inception,  however 
she was the first campus  principal  to go through all the  profes-
sional milestones within the same campus i.e. from Lecturer– Hod  
- Deputy Principal  - Principal.  

In her reply speech Mrs Cele thanked the campus staff for their 
hard work and  support they gave her over the years and encour-
aged them to do the same even for the new principal.  

 

Oh well– what can we say  - Shelly Beach brings out the best in 
each and every one of us.  

 

All we can say is:  

  SIYABONGA  MAGAYE 
 



With pen in hand... 

Good bye Port Shepstone Campus:  

 

Mrs Cele finally signing off on her last day as      
Principal of Port Shepstone Campus 
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In with the NEW 

Miss Ndlovu and Mrs Nyawose watching on as the new Principal, Miss N.T. 
Ndlela cuts her welcome cake… just making sure that she stays sweet.  

 

                      FEEL AT HOME GODIDE 



          INTERNATIONAL NURSES’  DAY 

On the 12th of May 2021, Port Shepstone joined the rest of the 
world to celebrate and honour the nurses for their contribution to 
health care especially during the era of Covid 19.   

The theme for this year’s  International Nurses day was “ Nurses : 
A Voice To Lead”  

The day was commemorated with candle lighting and the nurses’  
pledge which was led by Miss Ndlela.  

DENOSA gifted the nurses with tokens of appreciation  
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                             I solemnly pledge myself 

Miss Ndlela leading the candle lighting and pledge of service to 
commemorate the International Nurses day.  

Left row front to back: Mrs M.D. Nyawose, Miss R.T. Hlongwa and 
Mrs M.Z. Vusani 

Right row front to back: Mrs I.T. Malunga,  Miss N.T. Maka and Miss 
L. Subramoney 
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Mrs Vusani receiving the goody-bag from Ms Sindi Ngubo from 
DENOSA 
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 Goody bags  for staff and students that were provided by DENOSA 



BUTTONNING CEREMONY 
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On the 28th of May 2021 the campus held 
its 2nd annual buttoning  and award cere-
mony.  

 
Awards presented were as follows:  
- CAP  award for outstanding clinical &    
academic performance  and professional-
ism at each level of training 
- Highest marks obtained per subject 

 - Outstanding clinical attendance for the 
year 

 - Professionalism over three year 
  - Outstanding academic achievement 
over three years 



                       TROPHIES!! 

DENOSA, in association with Metropolitan, donated 20 tro-
phies that were awarded to students during the buttoning 
and award ceremony.  
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AND THE AWARD GOES TO.. 

Phumelele Mthethwa received the Annetjie Lombaard award for out-
standing professionalism and leadership qualities displayed over the 
1st 3 years of training.  

Hloniphile Cele received the Gratia Mthembu award for outstanding 
academic achievement over the 1st 3 years of training. 

They are both from Group 1/2018. 

Recipients of the two prestigious awards named after the campus 
founding academic members Mrs A. C. Lombaard (first principal) & 
Mrs G. H. Mthembu (former Hod: FNS & A&P)  
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                Award recipients Group 1/2019 

L-R: Veliswa Mdepha (Highest marks  in Clinical Nursing Science II);  
Pamela Gcaba (full attendance); Miss RT Hlongwa (Group Lecturer) 
Mpilonhle Masinga (CAP award) & Sthokozile Mbotho & Jeralyn Pil-
lay had a tie with highest marks in Sociology II. 
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Award recipients: Group 11/2019 

L-R: Minenhle Ngwabi ( Full attendance); Thuthukile Dlamini (CAP 
award); Mrs IT Malunga (Group Lecturer); Lihle Flatela (highest 
marks in Clinical Nursing Science) and Calista Arumogam (highest 
marks in Fundamental Nursing Science and Community Nursing Sci-
ence I).   
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               AWARDS FOR SOCIAL SCIENCES 

 

Mrs Vusani proudly congratulated  the students who obtained the 
highest marks in Social Sciences at different levels :  

L-R: Sthokozile Mbotho (Soc II); Philisiwe Zondi (Soc III); Nduduzo 
Cele (Soc I) and Jeralyn Pillay (Soc II) 
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AWARD RECEPIENTS    GROUP 6/2018 

Newsletter Name   I    PAGE 17          

Thembekile Ngcece (pictured above) received a certificate for full 
attendance while Khanyisile Ndadane received an award for the 
highest marks in Clinical Nursing (First Year)  



Port  Shepstone  campus academic staff  with  the  dignitaries 

Standing L-R: M.Z. Vusani, M.D. Nyawose, T. S. Ndlovu, I.T. Malunga, V. 
Nagura, N.C. Boloko, D.O. Ngcobo, R.T. Hlongwa, N.F. Malishe, N.P. 
Flatela and  L. Subramoney 

Seated L-R: Miss N.T. Ndlela  (campus principal); Miss Sindi  Ngubo 
(Denosa representative); Mrs N.G. Cele (former campus principal); 
Mrs N. Guga (Clinical Programmes Co-ordinator—PS Regional hos-
pital) and Mrs M.C. Maquthu (DNM-PS Reginal hospital) 
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Group 11/2019 received their red buttons 

L-R: Shabalala L, Jule Z, Nxumalo P, Ngwabi M, Madondo S, Khuzwayo M, Mrs I.T. 
Malunga (Class lecturer), Flatela L, Duma S, Duma L, Dlamini T, Cele N, Blose Z 
& Arumogam C.  
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Group 1/2019 after receiving their deep blue buttons 

L-R: Wildey I, Thulukanna S, Pillay J, Mtshali S, Mjana T, Mdepha V, Miss R.T. 
Hlongwa (Class lecturer), Mbotho  S, Masinga M, Gwija W, Gcaba P, Bishop A & 
Baxter I.  



Group 6/2018 received their deep blue buttons 

L-R: Shange B, Nyanale P, Ngcece T, Ndadane K, ,Mdadane B , Mrs D. O. Ngco-
bo (Class lecturer), Mbanjwa  T, Mbhele G, Malimela N, Gumede X & Gazi A.  

Group 1/2018 received their pale blue buttons. 

L-R: Zondi T, Vincent M, Mthethwa P, Mthembu G, Zondi P, Mkhize L, Mrs V. Nagu-
ra (Class Lecturer for the 1st 3 years) Mbhele D, Lucas T, Khwela N, Jili N, Hirallal 
K, Cele S, Dlamini N, Mrs P.M. Mbali  (Midwifery Class Lecturer), Chiliza S & 
Cele H. 
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                     Welcome Miss Mnyandu 

Miss Thobile Mnyandu joined the campus in June  2021 from 
Nkandla Sub-campus.  She was welcomed in the true  Port      
Shepstone style with  a cake and a lot of laughter.  

 

We wish her happiness during her stay at Port Shepstone.  
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On your marks!                ……...              Get set!  

                                     DEBATE 

Group 1/2019 recently had fun  having a debating session in 
Ethos and Professional Practice.  

TOPIC :  Different leadership styles in nursing 

ADJUDICATOR: Miss L. Subramoney 
 

SO THESE INNOVATIIVE TEACHING STRATEGIES DO 
WORK AFTER ALL! 

 

Newsletter Name   I    PAGE 22            



 
 
 
 
 
 
 I  

On the 11th of June Port Shepstone  campus staff and  stu-
dents  
commemorated youth day under the theme: “ Be that 
nurse” 
The day was celebrated with song and dance with the aim 
to raise funds for the annual  “ take the child to school” pro-
ject that the campus always sponsor.  
  
The Class was led by Miss Ndlela aka Head Girl (far right) 
who also explained the theme  of the day.  

Sample Image PICTURE GALLERY 
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Above from left to Right: 

Charlotte Shozi, Ntombifuthi Zikhali, Zinhle Duma and their 
“School Principal” Mr Phumlani Mtshali (Campus Registrar).  

                                 SARAFINA  2021 
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          COVID VACCINATION GONE RIGHT 

Miss N.C. Boloko (left) and Mrs V. Nagura (right) showing off their       
injected  arms as they posed with Mr S. Gojana (Assistant Manager-
Surgical wards ) from Port Shepstone Regional hospital.  

                     Well done ladies.  
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         IYHOO! !  I PARTY ENGAKA 

After 38 years  as a professional nurse, Miss E. B. Mhlauli finally put 
down her epaulettes  on the 31st of August 2020, to go on retirement. 
Miss Mhlauli worked as an Hod for  Community Nursing Science.  

As a seasoned academic she was also passionate about      research 
and ensured that students did  their best with the their mini research 
projects. 

Miss Mhlauli was a prayer warrior who also introduced     students 
and staff to the Health care Christian fellowship and never lost a 
chance to pray with and for the students.  

 

On the 10th of  January 2021, the campus  heard about the untimely 
passing of Miss Mhlauli. 

 

      MAY HER SOUL REST IN ETERNAL PEACE 
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FAREWELL HLONI 

Miss H.F. Ngcobo receiving a farewell gift from Miss N.C. Boloko.  

Miss Ngcobo was the brilliant acting Hod for FNS and A&P. She left 
Port Shepstone Campus in October 2020 for a post as Examination 
Officer at KwaZulu-Natal College of Nursing. 

 

I wonder what is inside there.. .  can  it be books  - or may be .. 
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Physical Address: 

Lot 107 Marine Drive             
Shelly Beach 4265 
Postal Address: 

Private bag X  

Port Shepstone 4240 
 

SWITCHBOARD: 
039  -  315 5322 

SWITCHBOARD FAX NUMBER:  
039–315 5325 

CONTACT DETAILS 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

    
I.T.MALUNGA 

WRITER, DESIGNER & PUBLISHER 

L.SUBRAMONEY 

PHUMLANI MTSHALI 
PHOTOGRAPHER 

 

L. SUBRAMONEY 

 

IMALUNGA 

 


